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MEETING NOTES

DATE: March 12, 2013 (4:00 – 5:30 PM)

SUBJECT: University of Connecticut
Main Accumulation Area EIE
Siting Advisory Committee Meeting #5

ATTENDEES: See attached sign-in sheet

Patricia Bresnahan  Erik Mas
Jason Coite  Rich Miller
Jean de Smet  Terence Monahan
Jay Johnston  Linda Painter
Bill Lennon  Ed Pelletier
Mike Makuch  Meg Reich

The University of Connecticut (UConn) Main Accumulation Area (MAA) Siting Advisory Committee
Meeting #5 was held on March 12, 2013. The purpose of the meeting was to review the draft Main
Accumulation Area Facility Comparative Site Study Report.

During the meeting, Fuss & O’Neill reviewed the MAA Facility Scoring Matrix results and the next steps
of the CEPA EIE process. Copies of the meeting agenda and slides are attached. Information that was
presented in the meeting slides is not repeated in these meeting notes.

Meeting Discussion

The site with the highest average score was Parcel G within the proposed Tech Park along
North Hillside Road. Specifically the site is located to the south of the access road to Lot C
(former landfill), east of the electrical right-of-way, north of the Celeron trail and west of
existing tennis courts. Ten of eleven committee members scored the Parcel G site the highest.
The site with the second highest average score was the northwest corner of W-Lot. One of
eleven committee members scored the W-Lot site highest.
The remaining sites were scored from highest to lowest as follows: North of the Transfer
Station, F-Lot, Existing Location (new facility), Existing Location (as is).
The CEPA EIE is expected to start with a public scoping notice published and a public scoping
meeting sometime this spring, and an EIE report available for public comment published in the
fall.
The public scoping meeting will be immediately preceded by an informal open-house where
members of the public can review maps and other materials and ask questions. Committee
members are welcomed and encouraged to attend the open house.
Mike Makuch presented a memo on behalf of the UConn Public Safety Department. The memo
is attached. The memo is supportive of the Siting Committee’s process, acknowledges that the
average scores for the two highest ranked sites are very close, and recommends that the W-lot
site be the location of a new MAA for several detailed reasons. With respect to the draft report,
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the map keys depicting the ¼-mile and 1/3-mile radii should be double checked. Fuss & O’Neill
will revise the map keys, as needed, to address this comment.
A Committee member, though approving of the overall outcome of the Committee’s work, was
dissatisfied with the siting committee’s process. This member felt that the sites scored by the
Committee were selected without using input from the Committee.

o A discussion followed in which several Committee members’ described how they
recalled other locations on campus having been considered:

off-campus sites such as the Depot campus and Spring Hill could not be used
due to RCRA legal requirements,
“core campus” sites, including the Science Quad, the parking area uphill of
McMahon and the Co-op, and the “Farmer Brown” area, were undesirable
locations due to population density, other planned uses (a new engineering
academic building at the Science Quad site, relocating Student Health Service
to the Lot 9/Farmer Brown area), or concerns about congested
road/pedestrian traffic, and
The I-lot parking area near the ice rink was too close to off-campus residences.

o A committee member indicated that while a majority of the members have a detailed
knowledge of campus which helps them understand the feasibility of relocating the
MAA to certain areas, members without this detailed knowledge were at a disadvantage.

o A committee member indicated that the number and the locations of the sites selected
for scoring were appropriate.

o There was a discussion regarding the report’s narrative about other sites that were
screened but not included in the scoring. F&O will revise the report to be more
descriptive about the sites that were screened by the Committee.

A Committee member indicated that the Committee should have met more times.
Several Committee members indicated their support and approval of the Committee’s process
and outcome.
Rich Miller acknowledged the time and effort required by the Committee members, thanked
them for their dedication and insight.
Rich Miller encouraged the Committee members to attend the public availability session that
will immediately precede the EIE scoping meeting.












